Minutes are unofficial until approved by the Board during the following week’s meeting.  For previous minutes and other information, please visit the county’s website:  www.decaturcountyiowa.org.
	March 27, 2017
The Decatur County Board of Supervisors met in regular session on March 27, 2017, at 8:00 a.m. Present: Dan Christensen, J.R. Cornett and Jim Fulton.  Also present was Stephanie Daughton, County Auditor, and Supervisor-Elect Robert G. Bell.  Unless otherwise noted, all motions carried unanimously.

Motion Christensen/Cornett to approve the agenda. Motion carried.
 
Motion Christensen/Cornett to approve the minutes of the March 20, 2017, regular session. Motion carried.

Motion Christensen/Cornett to set the April mileage rate at .50.  Motion carried.

Motion Christensen/Cornett to set the date and time of the public hearing for the FY2017 County Budget Amendment #2 for Monday, April 10, 2017, at 8:15 a.m.  Motion carried.

Shelley Bickel met with the Board to present the proposed 28E agreement between Decatur County and Clarke County for Environmental Services.  The Board tabled approval of the agreement until County Attorney Jeanes has an opportunity to review the document.

At 9:00 a.m., the Board met with County Engineer Dan Doerfler to discuss departmental matters.  Motion Christensen/Cornett to approve Project BHOS-CO27(66)—5N-27, 130th Avenue over Grand River, Federal & State Funding Agreement.  Motion carried.

Kevin Reynolds, Don Templeton and Debbie Brackin met with the Board to provide information about the Little River Lake Watershed Program.

Shannon Erb met with the Board to provide a quarterly update about current initiatives of the Decatur County Development Corporation, the financial condition and utilization of the Community Meal Program and a Labor Day event to be sponsored by the Leon Chamber of Commerce.

[bookmark: _GoBack]At 1:00 p.m., Auditor Daughton conducted the Canvass of the March 21 Special County Election and Certification of Election Results with the Board.  Auditor Daughton informed the Board that there were three provisional ballots, and all three were accepted and counted.  No write-in candidate received more than 5% of the votes cast for the office, so all write-ins, if any, are listed collectively under “Scattering” in each race.
The following results were obtained from the canvass of votes:
For County Supervisor – To Fill Vacancy
Robert G. Bell	252
Troy Hullinger	164
JR Cornett		237
Jacob Stone	116
Scattering		zero
Overvotes		2
Undervotes	2

For County Treasurer – To Fill Vacancy
Kathy Martin	668
Scattering		16
Overvotes		zero
Undervotes	89

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

SIGNED:__________________________   ATTEST:____________________________
	Chairman, Board of Supervisors	County Auditor




													
